WALTHAM FOREST

GUIDANCE TO LBWF SCHOOLS ON RESTRICTIONS ON PUBLICITY IN RUN UP TO GENERAL ELECTION

Dear All, 
General Election: Impact on Schools and school staff

The general election will take place on 12 December2019. This guidance is a reminder on how the election may impact on your School and gives contacts for advice and assistance. 
Use of Schools as Polling Stations 
Whilst we have done what we can to reduce the use of schools for polling stations, because of the impact on the whole school community, unfortunately we do still need to use some due to the lack of alternative premises in our wards. If we wish to use your school on the 12th December 2019, we will have contacted you already. I would therefore like to thank all schools who are allowing us to use their premises for this election. 
If you have any queries about this, please contact Ian Buckle on 020 8496 4295 or at ian.buckle@walthamforest.gov.uk
Political Publicity & Campaigning: The Impact on Schools
During the election period (from the dissolution of Parliament on the 6th November 209 to the close of poll at 10 pm on the 12th December 2019) the Council is prohibited by law from issuing publicity which appears to be designed to affect support for a political party. This applies to all official publicity involving any candidates and includes any publicity involving schools, e.g. visits, photo opportunities etc. 
The Local Education Authority has a responsibility to ensure that its resources are not used for political purposes during an election period. Its employees also have personal responsibilities. It is the Council’s advice that to protect their neutrality school staff should avoid activity (in their official capacity) that promotes or is perceived to promote a political party, or any candidate or politician involved in the election. This includes the endorsement of a candidate verbally or in writing.
“Business as usual” can and should still take place however. 
Other than set out below, political parties and candidates have no rights to access schools or their premises for campaigning purposes
During the election period candidates have the right to use school and council rooms (where they are available for hire) for campaign meetings free of charge within certain rules. Specific advice will be issued to schools on request in this regard.
On the day of the poll some school premises will be used for election purposes. Political parties may distribute leaflets outside of the school grounds providing they are not causing an obstruction or disturbance. They should not however enter the school premises. More detailed guidance is given to schools, candidates and their agents nearer to the election. 

Use of School Meeting Rooms for Political Meetings
During the election period candidates have a legal right to hire free of charge meeting rooms in schools and other council premises (that are normally available for hire) for political campaign meetings.  Requests must be made with reasonable notice and meetings must be held at reasonable times and school rooms cannot be used during school hours. Whilst hire fees cannot be charged, expenses incurred in holding the meeting can be charged. Requests should be made through the Council. Enquiries should be addressed to Ian Buckle (contact details above). 
Further Advice and Information 
I am happy to provide advice to any schools in respect of these matters. Ian Buckle will deal with electoral issues as set out above. 

Any questions on this advice please do not hesitate to contact me: Mark Hynes - 0208 496 4848/ email mark.hynesl@walthamforest.gov.uk
Mark Hynes
Director of Governance and Law
1st November 2019
